2011 was another successful season with a minimum of 1500 Sandwich Terns fledged from a minimum estimated 1700 breeding pairs. This has increased at least 3.6% from 2010.

The Common Terns number where up from 2010 to an estimate of 155 pairs this year, 140 on the Main Island and 15 on the Small Island.  A maximum count of 70 ‘commic’ juveniles, but it is known that many juveniles were already out to sea by that point. On the 23rd July the first signs were found of a large predation incident on the small Island with 66 fledged juveniles and two adults found dead. From the daily counts and known predation, an estimate of 110 Common Terns fledged. Arctic Terns numbers where lower again from last year;  with an estimate of 35 pairs, there was however greater success with fledglings, an estimate of 25. 
At least 390 pairs of Black-headed Gulls bred on the islands, with at least 110 pairs on the Small Island. This is an increase of 27% from 2010. They suffered heavy predation at the start of the season; some pairs re-laid but not as many as last year. A minimum estimate of 250 young successfully fledged. A pair of Mediterranean Gulls bred again this year for the second year running. Unfortunately no young were fledged. 

Conditions for breeding success were very good for all species this year. The weather was very good during April, May, June and July, but with high winds during May. Daily weather records were kept in the wardens’ log. 
342 species of fauna were recorded on or around the reserve over the duration of the season. This comprises of 141 birds; 15 mammals; 4 reptiles & amphibians; 8 fish and 172 invertebrate species (mostly moths). 
Casual sea watches were done. All mammals, reptiles, amphibians and invertebrates were recorded. Butterfly transects and moth-trapping was carried out. 
Visitor numbers and donations were lower than last year.
